BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, January 4, 2005

Swampscott Town Hall, Douglas F.Allen Meeting Room

A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting on Tuesday, January 4, 2005 Chairman, Daniel R. Santanello, opened the meeting at 7:30p.m.

Attendance: Chairman, Daniel R. Santanello, Vice Chair, Reid J.Cassidy, Selectmen Marc R. Paster, William R. Hyde, Sr, Charles D. Baker and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Public Hearing:

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to open public hearing relating to Massachusetts Electric request to install conduits seconded by Selectman Paster. The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Baker to approve this request seconded by Selectman Hyde. Selectman Santanello recused himself from vote. The Board voted on motion by Selectman Hyde to close Public Hearing seconded by Selectman Paster.  

License Hearing:

The Board of Selectmen requested that owners of Fiory’s Market, K & K’s Fiory’s Market and Papa Johns Restaurant meet regarding a sting operation that they failed which was conducted by the Swampscott Police Department that took place on November 19, 2004.  After a brief discussion the Board voted on the following. The Board voted on a motion by Selectmen Hyde to suspend for one day their liquor license on January 10, 2005 for Fiory’s Market and K & K’s Market and on February 7, 2005 for Papa John’s Restaurant seconded by Selectmen Paster. 

Discussion:

Daniel R Santanello, Chairman read a letter from resident concerned with traffic and parking on the upper half of Nason Road with vehicles being parked on both sides of the street. 
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the new lease on the Train Depot building which is owned by the MBTA will be completed soon and ready to be signed. The Town’s upcoming budget was discussed.

Update:

Mr. Joe Markarian, Chairman of the Building Committee gave an updated regarding the Town of Swampscott and the future of the new high school project with the possibility of requesting at a special town meeting to increase project from$47 million to $51.5 million with the ability of not having to pay anymore in additional real estate taxes.

Mr. Marc Barden, Chairman, Rails to Trails Implementation Committee informed the Board that he realizes that many abutters to the idea of a Rail Trail are opposed his committee is ensuing the possibility of pursuing the idea of eminent domain process leaving open the idea of meeting with residents to discuss further options.

Appointment:

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Hyde to appoint Paul J. Plourde to the position of DPW Laborer seconded by Selectman Baker.

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Baker to appoint Richard McIntosh to the Project Oversight Committee seconded by SelectmanPaster.

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Baker to appoint Jane Guerette to the Project Oversight Committee seconded by Selectman Paster.

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Baker to appoint Connie Choinard to the Project Oversight Committee seconded by Selectman Paster.

Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve Board of Selectmen meeting’s for February 1, 2005, February 15, 2005, March 1, 2005, March 15, 2005 and March 29, 2005 seconded by Selectman Hyde.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to approve invoice of Kopelman and Paige, P.C in the amount of $999.00 seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Baker to remove candidate Damon Greenberg from open list of competitive list for police officers for the Town of Swampscott seconded by Selectman Cassidy

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve one-day liquor license for Temple Beth El Fellowship and the Brotherhood of Temple of Israel to be used on January 8, 2005 seconded by Selectman Hyde.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve amendment to Tedesco Easement which changes the height of the lights from twenty five (25) feet to sixty (60) feet seconded by Selectman Paster.

Town Administrator’s Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator informed the Board of a meeting relating to North Shore Subregional Transportation Study Advisory Group Meeting which Andrew will attend has been scheduled for January 19, 2005. At which time Andrew will report back to the board with additional information. 

Selectman’s Time:
Selectman Baker inquired about a mid year review and inquired if there could be a public forum on the draft articles specific to new high school project. 

Selectman Paster complimented on how impressive the work on the Fish House has been and how noticeable and exciting these changes are.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to adjourn meeting at 9:15P.M. seconded by Selectman Hyde.

Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

